AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

         Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

            at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

         on Wednesday the 4th of September, 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to please say a pray for the two Town of Newburgh Employees who recently passed away. The first is Joan Fitzgerald, a long time employee of the Receiver of Taxes Office, and Clarence Drake, who was a long time Court Officer and Constable. Mr. Zarutskie asked everyone to also pray for a speedy recovery of Carole McDermott, who is the secretary of the Republican Committee and President of Meals on Wheels.  

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



Add On # 9B RECREATION: Community Day Expenses.

Add On # 15C Executive Session: Melon Trucking 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $215,701.80, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.
UNSAFE BUILDING UPDATE: 408 Carter Avenue

Thomas Dubetsky, Safety Officer for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. 

Edward Van Houten, owner of the property, was also present at the meeting. 

Mr. Dubetsky said Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, and Joseph Mattina, Assistant Building Inspector III, had a meeting at the site of 408 Carter Avenue to discuss whether the building could be rehabilitated or demolished. 

Supervisor Booth asked the date of the fire and if a determination has been made at this time. 

Mr. Dubetsky said the fire was in mid January of 2013.  

Mr. Van Houten said he was under the understanding that he had to provide paperwork showing an engineering report was done. The report stated the building was structurally safe. 

The Board asked Mr. Van Houten to have the engineer go into further detail on the report and for it to be signed. 

Mr. Dubetsky said Code Compliance has concerns that when Mr. Van Houten makes the structure weather tight he will do some of the reconstruction without a building permit. 

Mr. Van Houten does want to make the house weather safe.
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Mr. Dubetsky asked Mr. Van Houten how long the house will be in its current state. 

Mr. Van Houten said it depends on the funding. 

Mr. Dubetsky asked Mr. Van Houten if he has received any funds from his insurance.

Mr. Van Houten said he has and the money was used to pay off the mortgage.  

Supervisor Booth said the present building is closer to the road than Town Code allows. Presently the code states a building has to be fifty feet from the road. 

Mr. Dubetsky said it would be beneficial if Mr. Van Houten expedited the engineer’s opinion and presented it to the Town. He said Mr. Van Houten can secure the upper portion of the building. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town has to know the direction Mr. Van Houten is going to take.

Mr. Dubetsky asked Mr. Van Houten to present the engineering report to the Town within two weeks time. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to recess this public hearing until the October 2, 2013 Audit/Workshop Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth advised Mr. Van Houten to deliver the Engineering Report to Code Compliance prior to the meeting. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7.
POLICE:

Chief of Police Michael Clancy and Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell came before the Town Board. 


A.
Purchase of Equipment / Network Reconfiguration


Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the August 5th Town Board Meeting. 

Supervisor Booth said the funds to pay for this equipment will come out of the Capital Projects fund. The Police Department did not purchase two new police cars, which were budgeted for in their 2013 budget, making these funds available. It is Mr. Booth’s opinion that this equipment is needed.

Councilman Piaquadio said he advises upgrading the VIOS at the Police Department before purchasing this equipment.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize the expenditure of $27,059.51 for a Network Reconfiguration for the Police Department. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


B.
Hiring of Part Time Officer(s)

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request submitted by Charlene Black, Personnel, and requested by Chief Michael Clancy, to hire John Calderone and Patrick Ludlow as a part time Police Officers. The start date for these positions is September 5, 2013, with a pay rate of $24.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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8.
ASSESSOR:


A.
Hiring of Clerk

John Venezia, IAO Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh came before the Town Board. Mr. Venezia said he is pleased with the staff in the Assessor’s Office. The Office is short staffed and everyone in his office has stepped up to the plate to get the work done. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memorandum submitted by Charlene Black, Personnel, requested by John Venezia to hire Laura Cotton as a full time Assessor Clerk. The start date for this position is September 12, 2013 with a pay rate of $13.8844 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


B.
Certiorari Settlement: Show Time Cinemas

Mark Taylor said this settlement provide for reductions in the assessed value for 2012 by $662,340.00 from $1,950,000.00 to $1,287,660.00 and 2013 by $883,500.00 from $1,950,000.00 to $1,066,500.00. The 2013 assessed value will be reduced to $1,200,000.00, a $2,337,400.00 reduction. The refund liability for the Town, not including special districts and the Fire district, for the reductions for 2012 would be approximately $7,400.29.

Mr. Venezia said this property is for sale and it is his opinion that this is a fair settlement.

Councilman Woolsey asked what the reduction will be for the school district. 

Mr. Taylor said for 2012 it will be $40,782.00 and 2013 it will be $56,722.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 60-3-22.221 Sam Newburgh, LLC (1420 Route 300) Index number 2012-6188. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor to use the drafts that they have in the past instead of the one that is attached to this certiorari settlement. 

9.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Capital Project for Bathroom Facilities at 

  Chadwick Lake

Councilman Piaquadio has concerns with the final cost of these bathrooms.

Councilman Woolsey has the same concerns.

Councilwoman Greene said the restrooms are attached to the Commissioner’s office and are costly because of their location in relation to Chadwick Lake. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw up to $9,250.00 from the Parkland Trust Fund. The funds will be transferred into the Capital Project Account for the proposed bathroom facilities at Chadwick Lake Park. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 27, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to spend up to $9,250.00 for the proposed bathroom facilities at Chadwick Lake Park to Maser Consulting for the following:


$4,450.00
Architectural Services


(not to exceed)


$4,800.00
Maser Consulting P.A.


(not to exceed)


$9,250.00
TOTAL

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B.
(Add On) RECREATION: Community Day Expenses

Supervisor Booth said the balance in the Town’s Donation Account in over $75,000.00. He thanked everyone for their generous donations. 

Councilman Woolsey thanked the Committee, Highway, Police, Recreation, Fleet Maintenance Departments and everyone who put in an extra effort to make Community Day a great success. Mr. Woolsey also thanked Gary Gaydos, Councilman Gil Piaquadio, Robert Petrillo and Chief of Police Michael Clancy.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated August 20, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to pay the following from the T-38 account:


Legion Fireworks

$10,600.00


A-1 Portable Toilets

       945.00


DMU (DJ & Sound System               500.00


LaMelas Sanitation
                    200.00


Burgess Sign & Digital Art               288.00




TOTAL
$12,533.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10.
STORAGE CONTAINER LOCAL LAW: Review


Mr. Taylor said he has forwarded to the Town Board Members a revised version of this Local Law which addresses the comments submitted by the Orange County Department of Planning, The Planning Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals and additional comments made by Gerald Canfield, the Code Compliance Supervisor. There are still several suggestions that have not been included to the Local Law such as:

· A storage cargo container permit.

· A time limit on the containers.

Mr. Taylor has two concerns with the permit. One being the administration of the permits and the second is for people who are moving into the Town needing a permit for their moving pods. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if a person’s taxes will go up if they place a container on their property. She is in favor of requiring a permit for the cargo storage containers and asked if the fire districts have been notified regarding the containers. 

Councilman Piaquadio is in favor of issuing permits for the containers that will be located in the Residential areas. He is also in favor of screening the containers. 

Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Board review this Local Law carefully and take all of the comments into consideration before making a decision. 
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Tobias Lake, Attorney for Nella’s Nest, came before the Town Board. He questioned the changes stating:

· No additions or attachments shall be affixed to the cargo storage container, including but not limited decks or lean to’s.

· The color of the exterior walls of the cargo storage container shall closely resemble the main color of the principal building.

It is Mr. Lake’s opinion that it is redundant if the container resembles the main color of the principal is redundant with the screening. He also stated that his client does have a lean to attached to his container. 

Councilman Piaquadio is opposed to the lean to’s and his opinion is that Mr. Lake’s objections should remain in the Local Law. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Bello agreed with Mr. Piaquadio. 


Supervisor Booth said that if a container is located in the B or IB Districts a permit should be required. If a container is located in the Residential District a permit should not be required. The time the container was placed should be noted and a limitation should be required.

11.
REGISTRAR: Deputy


Supervisor Booth said Alice Stiteler; the Deputy Registrar of vital statistics, for the Town for Newburgh has retired. It is necessary to have a deputy for those instances when the Registrar is absent. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Andrew Zarutskie, the Town Clerk, as the Deputy Resistor of Vital Statistics, for the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12.
ORANGE COUNTY LEASE AUTHORIZATION: 2 Dial A Bus Vehicles


Supervisor Booth said the Town is asking authorization for a third party lease and service agreement for a 2013 Ford E-450 Phoenix cutaway bus and a 2013 Ford E-350 Metrolite Cutaway bus between Orange County and the Town of Newburgh.  


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town has the option of buying the old buses.


Supervisor Booth said he will meet with James LaColla, the Head Mechanic, to discuss the option. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery for Third Party Lease and Service Agreement between the Town of Newburgh and the County of Orange for 2013 Ford E-450 Phoenix Cutaway Bus and 2013 Ford E-350 Metrolite Cutaway Bus. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13.
ENGINEERING:



A.
Award of Contract for Laurie Lane Water Main Extension


James Osborne, the Town Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, opened bids for the Laurie Lane Grandview Drive water main bid on August 29th. There were nine bids submitted ranging from $405,000.00 to $698,000.00. The lowest bidder was Raines & Nagler Contracting Service and they have been given reviews from the Tarrytown Water Department and Maser Engineers are recommending awarding them the bid. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the Laurie Lane Water Main Extension to Raines & Nagler Contracting Services, LLC, who is located in Chester, New York for the amount of $405,296.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B.
Mill House Road: Proposal for Geo-Technical Services


Mr. Osborne said that FEMA has agreed to pay for a portion of the repairs for the Mill House Road repair. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 3, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to accept the proposal submitted by Trans Tech for subsurface exploration and geotechnical engineering report for the proposed Mill House Road Culvert Replacement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: The estimated cost of this report is $3,400.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14.
DATA PROCESSING: GIS Software by SCA


Councilman Piaquadio said this matter was discussed at a prior meeting. Mr. Piaquadio said instead of the Town buying a server for the current GIS system the Town is using SCA, which will work with Amazon to host the system for the Town. The Town will be able to take our existing programs and upload them to SCA’s servers and the Town will be able to view the program through any computer in the Town. SCA will also back up the server. If the Town Board decides to approve this system they will pay a one time fee of $7,900.00 for the software and license. The departments that would utilize this program will pay a one time fee of $1,975.00 and the Sewer Department will divide the fee between multiple Sewer Districts. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to spend $7,900.00 to host a GIS System from Software Consultants that includes the following:



Software License



$6,900.00



Setup, Customization and Training

  1,000.00





TOTAL


$7,900.00



Annual Maintenance and Support
     
    900.00



Internal Use Only (Town Employees Only)
 1,200.00


The funds will come from the Highway, Filter, Water and Sewer Departments Capital line accounts listed below:



DEPARTMENT
ACCOUNT

AMOUNT

Highway

5130.2


$1,975.00

5130.0497 525.00

Filter
8330.2


  1,975.00

8330.0497 525.00

Water


8340.2


  1.975.00

8340.0497 525.00

Sewer


8130.0
5001

       32.98

5003 244.90

5004 118.90

5005   14.96

5006   96.97

5007   72.87

5008   23.30

5009   22.32

5010 1348.33

8130.0497


5001

         8.76


5003

       65.10


5004

       31.60


5005

         3.88
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5006

       25.78


5007

       19.37


5008

         6.19


5009

         5.93


5010

     358.42

After the first year the following charges will apply, annual maintenance and a support charge of $900.00 annually and a charge for viewing by Town employees of $1,200.00,
for a total of $2,100.00 per year. It will be funded from the above lease and maintenance accounts. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase 37.5 hours at $80.00 per hour from Firthcliffe Technologies for computer service for a total of $3,000.00 from Firthcliffe Technologies. The funds will come from the computer maintenance account 001-1680-0497. The current balance in this account is $14,457.34. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

15.
POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:

A.
Dynegy Bankruptcy which includes for the Federal Court Bankruptcy and the State Court Litigation  


B.
Hickory Shadow Bonds - Arch Insurance Company






    (Possible Litigation)


C.
Melon Trucking Litigation


MOTION was made at 8:23 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the above. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made at 9:20 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.         

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, but action is anticipated now.
A. Dynegy Bankruptcy which includes for the Federal Court Bankruptcy and the State Court Litigation  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 8-1-68,75.41 and 18.1, 9-1-19, 20,22,23,25.1-1,25.2,28,29,29,30,31,34 and 59 CCI ROSETON LLC Index Number 2013-006411. (See attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery of Memorandum of Understanding; RE: Danskammer Generating Station Tax Parcel 8-1-78.2-1 and Related Parcels. (See attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B.
Hickory Shadow Bonds - Arch Insurance Company






    (Possible Litigation)
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio be it resolved that Rider, Weiner & Frankel, P.C. is hereby authorized to make final demand and commence an action in Orange County State Supreme Court for the Town of Newburgh against Arch Insurance Company to enforce that surety’s obligations under the performance bonds which were called by the Town Board on October 15, 2012 and secured performance of landscaping road and drainage improvements in the Hickory Shadow Subdivision and Rocky Heights III Subdivision. Said legal services are to be provided in accordance with the retainer arrangements previously authorized upon appointment of the attorney for the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C.
Melon Trucking Litigation

No Action was taken at this time. 
16. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 9:28 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

     ___________________________
              _______________________________

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
